July 2019

Dear Co-Laborers,

May 19th we were blessed with three believers that were baptized in the Tierras Nuevas Baptist Church. It is always an encouragement for all the church to see believers step out into the waters of baptism. The same afternoon we traveled 100 km to the rural Mount Olives Baptist Church for another encouraging service were a young couple Galy Gusinave and Hague Reyes presented their daughter Alexa Guisanave to the Lord and publically committed to live for the Lord as an example for their daughter.

Brother Samuel Quinteros son of pastor Jose Quinteros has been working with both the Tierras Nuevas Baptist Church and the Roca de Horeb Baptist Church for quite a few years, Samuel will be getting married to sister Isabel Mamani this 6th of July. Please pray for this young couple that they will continue to serve the Lord in both these ministries.



Pastor Jose Quinteros had 8 new believers baptized this last week in the congregation in the mountain town of Aiquile. He continues to faithfully sur Lord living by faith with basically almost no financial resources. Pastor Jose has won several young men that are helping him in this ministry. There is truly a hunger for the gospel in Aiquile and a need for more faithful laborers in Aiquile and the many small towns in this rural area.

The women from our churches traveled to the city of Cochabamba June 20-23 for national conference held just for the church women. Some three hundred women gathered to enjoy the Word and fellowship in the Body of Christ. Some of the sisters from our rural churches traveled over 700 km. to

this conference. They used these days that
o u r
pagan national holidays Corpus Christi and
the pagan winter Solstice holiday to worship
our Lord.

This coming weekend we have a national youth retreat also in Cochabamba. Pray that many of our young people might be encouraged to take part in this youth conference and renew their commitment to our Lord.

October 20th our national elections will be held in a very tense environment, where the fraud and dictatorial regime of the Bolivian President Evo Morales seems to be determined at all cost to continue down the road of a totalitarian state. We know that nothing in this chaotic world escapes our God's sovereign control. We pray for continued freedom to preach the Gospel.

Our grandchildren: Solomon Charles will start Kindergarten, Zoe Alexandra is going to attend Pre-Kinder, and our baby Boaz Daniel is 8 months old, time goes by really fast and our tiny grandchildren continue to grow and bring great joy to our lives.



Thank you for your continued partnering with us for the lost souls of Bolivia.

Your Servants,

Dan & Amparito Brooks